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	Subject:
	Madison Park Homeowners’ Association Meeting

	
	Date:
	June 10, 2013

	
	Time:
	7:30 p.m.

	
	Location:
	Wedgewood Church – Activity Center Annex –

	
	Presenters:

	
	Meeting Chair:  Martin Doss
	Attendee Count:

	
	Ken Lindholm – Republican candidate for City Council District 6


	20 members

1 CMPD officer
1 Candidate for City Council - District 6

	http://www.neighborhoodlink.com/Madison_Park/home/

	


Welcome:  Meeting was brought to order by Martin Doss, President at 7:30 pm

President Doss thanked everyone for coming out. 
Community Police Awards

Congratulations to both Officer Schwartz and Lt. Gwaltney of Westover, both among the 20-semi finalist in the 34th Annual Police Community Relations Awards.  Better yet they ended up being 2 of the 10 finalists.  There were almost 500 officers nominated this year for awards.  They were both nominated by Madison Park and were both deserving of their awards.  The event took place this year at Center Stage in Noda.  Martin Doss, Bernice Ledford, Valerie Delby, and Stacie Lee all attended from Madison Park.   We have been fortunate to have several of our officer’s win over the past decade.  Thanks to our residents that submitted individual nominations for our officers. 
President Doss then turned the meeting over to our CMPD Community Service Officer Katie Schwartz.
CMPD Crime Report 
CMPD Community Service Officer Katie Schwartz provided our monthly CMPD Crime Report covering the period from 05/14/2013 to 06/10/2013.

	Date
	Address
	Incident Type
	Comments

	18-MAY-2013
	700 SENECA PL
	Auto Theft
	The victim states that an unknown suspect stole the victim's black Yamaha Zuma scooter from underneath the victim's back yard deck

	19-MAY-2013
	4500 FENWICK CT
	Non-aggravated Assault
	Victim/Suspect got married on 5/13.  On 5/17 they got into a verbal argument which lead to the suspect pouring liquid soap on the head of the victim and pulled her foot so she would fall which caused injury to her head

	28-MAY-2013
	2000 TYVOLA RD
	Larceny-Other
	In 2011, victim’s ex stole her jewelry and pawned.  She was too scared to make report until 2013

	31-MAY-2013
	1100 MONTFORD DR
	Residential Burglary
	Homeowners were out of town and had a friend watching their residence.  Friend was gone from residence about 4 hrs, when he received call from the alarm co. and came to residence to find front door wide open and window broken as well.  Large television was taken from residence 

	05-JUN-2013
	700 BROCKBANK RD
	Residential Burglary
	Afternoon/evening time frame.  It’s believed the suspect(s) gained entry through a back window, which was broken – a shotgun from taken from the residence.  It is believed that the flood lights on the exterior of the home were targeted (unscrewed) to help conceal the suspect

	06-JUN-2013
	5400 WEDGEWOOD DR
	Non-aggravated Assault
	Communicating threats between ex boyfriend/girlfriend

	08-JUN-2013
	5000 WEDGEWOOD DR
	Residential Burglary-Storage Bldg
	Shed which is not locked was targeted by suspect(s), backpack blower was taken as well as large utility cord


NOTE:  Addresses where reported crimes occurred are denoted in the “hundred block of” the street.
** 2 fraud reports as well as 1 counterfeit report were not included in this summary as the crime did not occur at the listed address but the address (residence in Madison Park) had to be used to make the report

Officer Schwartz reminded everyone to constantly monitor their bank and credit card accounts (which can be done online) for purchases that you have not made and report immediately to your bank and the police.

With the recent residential burglaries in the neighborhood Officer Schwartz also provided these reminders when you leave home or will be away for extended periods:

· Always lock your windows – on all floors and double check to make sure.

· Lock exterior storage sheds.

· Keep crawl spaces locked.

· Make sure exterior lights work properly (motion lights are a great option)

· Let the police know if residence is unoccupied for extended periods.

· Request police make zone checks when you will be away for extended periods.

· Document your property.  (Checklists are available on the website and on the table at monthly meetings.)

Officer Schwartz also indicated that they would have everything that the HOA obtains from them for National Night Out ready when needed. 

A resident asked about the small scooters seen on the streets all over the city.  Officer Schwartz stated that they must have a tag, however, depending on the size the individual may not be required to have a license.  If residents see an issue her recommendation was to call 911.

After reporting on the recent burglaries another resident asked about pawnshops.  Officer Schwartz indicated that CMPD does have a unit that works pawnshops and that pawnshops must keep records of what they purchase and send to the police.  The CMPD unit reviews these records to see if anything was purchased that has been reported stolen.  This is another reason to document your property to aid police in recovering and returning your stolen property.

Officer Schwartz again reminded residents to call the police if door-to-door sales people bother them.  If you see these individuals going through the neighborhood do not answer the door and call police to report.

Speakers – 

Ken Lindholm – Republican candidate for City Council – District 6

Ken has been a resident of Charlotte since 1989 is married and has two children.  He wants to work to build our community and be a place where people want to work and live.  

Ken attended our meeting again this month and wanted to know what issues were important to the residents of Madison Park.  Several residents indicated Traffic, intersection improvement, and school zoning.  Ken indicated that school zoning was a School Board concern and the best thing for residents was to get involved.  Ken also mentioned transportation issues including buses, light rail (adding boarding platforms for a third car) and the Links Gold Line.

Tyvola Senior Center Raffle – Jo Ann Means
Charlotte-Mecklenburg Senior Centers 7th Annual Golf Tournament Basket Raffle
Tickets $5.00 each/5 for $20.00
The money raised by the raffle will benefit the programs provided by centers.  Read the descriptions of the Raffle Baskets. Indicate on your ticket stub, which basket(s) you would like to win.
You may put all your tickets towards one basket or spread them out...the choice is yours! Drawing will be held Monday, June 17th 2013 at The Golf Classic at TPC Piper Glen. You do not need to be present to win. Thank you for your support!
If interested in viewing the baskets or purchasing tickets copy this link to your internet browser:  http://www.cmseniorcenters.org/raffle.htm
The mission of the Charlotte Mecklenburg Senior Centers, Inc. is to serve as a focal point to deliver a broad spectrum of services and activities to older adults throughout the Charlotte Mecklenburg community.  We strive to help seniors with their health and wellness, decrease their loneliness and isolation, and provide assistance with social, economic, and educational opportunities to enhance the quality of their lives.

Charlotte Mecklenburg Senior Centers, Inc. is a nonprofit organization providing services and opportunities to citizens 55 years and older and their families. It is publicly and privately funded and operates for all senior adults in the community, regardless of race, color, religion, sex, national origin or disability.
http://www.cmseniorcenters.org/

Family Fun Bike Ride Sunday May 19th, 2013

Once again this event was rained out.  A bad storm hit just 30 minutes before the ride was to take place.  Thanks to director Douglas Welton for his efforts to try and do something fun, healthy, and different for our community. 
Urban Community Leadership Summit video

President Doss was asked to be in a video for the Urban Community Leadership Summit that took place on June 8th, 2013:
“First, let me express sincere thanks for your willingness to be interviewed for the video presentation to be shown during the Urban Community Leadership Summit on June 8. Charlotte-Mecklenburg Housing Partnership is proud to host this summit to benefit Charlotte’s challenged neighborhoods.  The purpose of the summit is to build leadership capacity - especially amongst younger generations, but also to ensure the sustainability and viability of challenged neighborhoods in Charlotte. 

We look forward to learning the lessons that will be shared through your interviews in this special video presentation.  And, attendees will no doubt want to speak with you in person about what you’ve helped make possible in your communities over the many years in your roles as servant leaders.”
Kim S. Graham 
Community Affairs
The Housing Partnership
4601 Charlotte Park Drive
The interviews for the video took place on Thursday, May 16. 

Diane Langevin - Winterfield, Theresea Elder - Rockwell, Mattie Marshall - Historic Washington Heights, Dorothy Waddy - Clanton Park & West Blvd. Coalition, Martin Doss - Madison Park, Virginia Keogh - Southwest Coalition, Aaron McKeithan - Historic West End Coalition, Wallace Pruitt - Seversville, Darryl Gaston - Druid Hills, Louise Woods - East Organization      

The Summit took place 9 to 1 PM on Saturday June 8

President Doss learned after receiving an e-mail from City of Charlotte on June 3rd, 2014 that he was actually being honored at the event along with the other 9 neighborhood leaders listed above, and that was the true reason for the videotaping.  He was not aware until the city sent him e-mail  that said something for you to read in the subject line with a link to a Charlotte Observer story.    
Click here: Summit to honor 10 leaders | CharlotteObserver.com# 

There were 4 agenda session items.

· Zonings and Rezoning
· Who's got Next - A Succession Planning break out sessions?

· Youth Forum
· And Show Me the Money.   Madison Park got mentions multiple times during this session.  Jenifer Daniels, Neighborhood Matching Grants Review Board told about how one of our grant applications arrived all tabbed out and in a binder.   She said that application excited the board.  We have completed 4 grants.

· Our National Night Out Grant in 2008

· Our Sign Topper and Free Standing sign Grant in 2010

· Madison Central Park a 25K Matching Grant the largest possible in 2011 to 2012

· Our most recent Grant the Auto Cling CMPD decal program 2013

 

Our NNO Grant and pictures of Madison Central Park were featured in that presentation. 

During the video taped by President Doss various shots of our community were added to his interview clip being shown to the attendees. So Madison Park was well represented at the Summit. 

Directors Cheryl Furr and Dee McCandlish came for the awards portion of the agenda.
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The Summit was sponsored by The Housing Partnership, Charlotte Neighborhood & Business Services, Neighborhood Works America & Johnson C.Smith University. 

President Doss and Directors Dee McCandlish and Cheryl Furr all got to meet the new Matching Grant Manager for the city of Charlotte.  Atalie Secoy.   Here is an excerpt from an e-mail sent to President Doss on 6/10/13.

“I am so thankful that this early on in the program I was able to get out and meet some people from neighborhoods whose communities have been impacted by the program.  Your neighborhood, in particular, has done a lot of great projects and will continue to be used as an illustration of exemplary work by a community.”
Newtown Memorial Playground Benefit Concert Freedom Park 6/15/13 

[image: image3.png]_Benefit Concert

Help Mecklenburg County Park and Recreation Department
and Partwers for Parks build a playground.

Come enjoy a night of Jazz under the stars at Freedom Park with

Saturday, June 15, 2013 - 7:00PM

All proceeds from Donations, Tickets and Alcohol sales will go to Partners for Parks to
build a Playground at Park Road Park in Memory of the victims of the Newtown, CT
tragedy.

Chairs, picnic baskets and blankets are welcomed.
Please no pets, outside alcohol or glass containers.

For more information on how to donate, visit www.parkandrec.com
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The Hats off To Parks Event raised around 20K that took place last month in Freedom Park. 

Tyvola Road Senior Center Advisory Council

President Doss, Vice President Jo Ann Means, and Secretary Don Means are new members of the Tyvola Road Senior Center Advisory Council.  The Means are both members of the Senior Center. President Doss was asked to be on the Advisory Council by the Senior Center Director Marty Garges.  President Doss is their first underage Council member.  This means he is not old enough to use the facility.  

We had our orientation on Wednesday 5/22/13 and our first Advisory Council meeting took place on 5/29/13.  The council meets monthly.  There are a lot of residents from Madison Park and Montclaire that are members of the Tyvola Road Senior Center a Non Profit organization.

Notice on Dogs at School Property and Madison Central Park 

Principal Trish Sexton mentioned to President Doss at the Pinewood Garden Wellness Day Event on 6/1/13 that the school is still having problems with dogs off leash, and people not cleaning up after their dogs.  Dogs are not allowed up around the school.  Principal Sexton had to deal with two dogs off leash during their garden event.   
 

She also stated the physical education teacher had issues with dog poop in Madison Central Park.  Please clean up after your dogs in our shared Park.  Continued failure to leash dogs and clean up after them will result in a total ban of pets.  Since most of you are not violating the rules of the school it would be a shame to have to stop bringing your dogs because of a few.  There is a poop station at the trashcan.  The HOA is spending money to keep the bags in stock.  Almost 1000 bags have been taken over the last few months.  We know a lot of you are cleaning up after your dogs and Thank You.  Please only take bags for emergency use at the Park.  The HOA can't afford to be your personal supply company of bags.  They are not free to the HOA.  
During our conversation President Doss mentioned that we had offered last year to put up a combo sign Keep dogs on lash and clean up after your dogs.  We voted at our March 2012 to move forward with the signs after checking with CMS.  CMS said no at the time.  Principal Sexton requested he send her copies of the signs we offered to buy and install.  
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On June 4th, 2013 the following e-mail came from Principal Sexton 

“Thanks so much.  I got the go ahead to have signs made.”  
Trish Sexton 

Principal
Pinewood Elementary School
805 Seneca Place, 

Charlotte, NC 28210
Based on this e-mail we went ahead and ordered two signs one for Seneca Place and one for the back drive entrance off Wedgewood.  There are already no dogs allowed signs coming in off Gentry Place installed on the building by CMS this year.  These signs will be for Madison Central Park.  Please keep your dogs away from the immediate school grounds on or off a leash.   

The Garden Wellness Day on 6/1/13 was a nice event.  The Vegetable gardens were dedicated to the late Erwin Smith.  Mr. Smith was a member of the Optimist Club and a volunteer at Pinewood Elementary.  His daughter is Madison Park resident Beth Smith Shuey.

The school also had a chef from the Harvest Moon Grill cooking up food that is grown in their gardens.  The grill will be buying the extra produce from Pinewood Elementary for their restaurant.  

http://www.charlotteobserver.com/2013/06/07/4087126/pinewood-elementary-celebrates.html##storylink=cpy
Pinewood Summer Camps Need Volunteers

The summer is an important learning time for students.  Children often spend time in camps and other enrichment programs.  However, many of our students do not have the opportunity to participate in such learning experiences during the summer due to the expense.  To assist our children in being prepared for the next school year, we host Pinewood Panthers Training Camp, two weeks of FREE fun and learning for rising 4th-6th graders. Focusing on a different sport each day, students rotate between recreational and academic activities.  The first week of camp, June 17-20, sponsored by Myers Park Baptist Church, will focus on math skills, and the second week, June 24-27, sponsored by Sharon United Methodist Church, will focus on reading skills. 

 

Pinewood Panthers Training Camp 2013

Mission: to provide students of Pinewood Elementary with structured academic and recreational activities over the summer in a supportive, nurturing environment 

Dates: June 17-20 (MPBC), June 24-27 (SUMC)

Hours: 9-3 (volunteer shifts 8:45-12; 12-3:15)

Students: 100 rising 4th, 5th & 6th graders

Schedule: 30 minute rotations between classroom and recreational activities, divided by a 15 minute snack break in morning & afternoon and hour for lunch/recess during day. The first week of camp will focus on math skills and the second week on reading. All activities and materials will be planned and prepared for you!  You will repeat the same activity with four groups in the morning and/or four in the afternoon.

We could REALLY use some volunteers next week.  Here's the sign-up link: 
http://www.signupgenius.com/go/9040C45AAA92CA75-pinewood
Trash Can and Rain Barrel Irrigation System Madison Central Park

Thanks to Madison Park HOA member/resident Jack Horan for painting the trash can and Irrigation system barrels at the Rose Garden.  The rose garden ladies might come back and paint some roses on the irrigation system in the future.  He also trimmed some tree branches.  We appreciate his efforts and Thank him for making a suggestion and stepping up to knock it out. 
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Seneca Place / Wedgewood Drive Update

The following e-mail came in on 6/5/13 in response to our request to have the intersection looked at again.  As reported in the May 2013 minutes CDOT was having their safety committee take a look at the intersection within 30 days.   CDOT Chip Gallup reported the following back to President Doss:
“Marty!
I wanted to follow up with you after our committee meeting discussing Wedgewood and Seneca.  The group recommended the plan shown in the sketch below.  We have placed the work on our list and are hoping that funding can be available sooner rather than later.

We are looking to appreciably shorten up the crossing distances and pinch down the travel lanes to further slow traffic. I think this is a good plan.

As you know there is a Storm Water project planned at this corner but it is a few years off.  I don’t know when exactly we will have funding but I’m hoping it will be sooner rather than later.”
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President Doss did not see any stop signs in the design and sent a message back to Chip Gallup asking about the stop signs.  Currently there is none between Park Road and South Blvd.  Even with road humps we still have a documented speeding problem on Seneca Place.  Recent efforts by CMPD to enforce speeding showed many drivers being pulled over in this immediate area for speeding.  Also due to the high volume of traffic above 2500 vehicles a day that street would qualify for adding all stops if humps were already in place.   CDOT Chip Gallup reported the following back to President Doss:
“Marty:  I think step one will be the tightening up of the radii and then possibly an all-way stop.  There are folks here that fight me when it comes to stop signs but I think it would be a natural place for this treatment.

If I have anything to do with it, I would advocate for making extra stop signs part of this plan.

I guess we will see down the road.

How is that for a “I really can’t say at this point” answer?”
Treasurer Report - Valerie Delby
Bank Account & Membership Information:

For the month of May, we had 6 new memberships (5 via check & 1 via PayPal).  From May 7 through June 10, 2013 - We made a total of $125 in deposits and $212.42 in debits with an Available Balance of $5,510.03.  

This ends the Treasurer's report.

Welcome Packet update:

The next round of Welcome Packet's will be mailed this week to homes listed as sold from April through May 2013. We will continue to reach out to new homeowners throughout the year!

Traffic Calming Funds held by CDOT $1,253.80 earmarked for vinyl replacements on signs in the future.
Great Traffic on our Web Site for May 2013

· All Pages   
         
       8921

· Calendar        

         144

· Discussion             
       3887

· Home Page            
       2846

· Map                            
79

· Meet Your Neighbors         136

· Newsletter             
         362

· Our Info                 
         272

· Pages & Docs       
         851

 

National Night Out 8/6/13 Line Up Of Sponsors & Volunteer Needs 

If you would like to be a sponsor and take part in the largest National Night Out event in Charlotte contact us today at Madisonparkhoa@hotmail.com
4 Profits $500 minimum, Non Profits $250, & Political $100

Dr. Emele D. Ferrara DDS Madison Park 2013 NNO Supporter 

Target Official National Night Out Sponsor 2013 

Toppers Pizza 5033-f South Blvd. MP NNO 2013 Supporter 

Queens University Madison Park NNO 2013 Supporter 

Showmars MP NNO 2013 Supporter (Emerywood Location) 

AUTOBELL Madison Park National Night Out Supporter 2013 

PartyTime Events Madison Park NNO 2013 Supporter 

Long's Drugs Madison Park NNO Supporter 2013 

Rent A Me USA MP National Night Out Supporter 2013 

YES: Your Event Source Madison Park NNO Supporter 

Political Supporters of Madison Park NNO 2013 

Claire Fallon City Council@Large NNO 2013 Madison Park Supporter 

2013 National Night Out Scheduled Entertainers... 

Charlotte B-Cycle NNO 2013 
Game Truck Charlotte (Party Truck) 

Special Thanks to Autobell Car Washes for returning as a $1000 sponsor again this year. 

If you want to help with the event we can use some extra hands.  Send e-mail to Madisonparkhoa@hotmail.com.  Volunteer NNO subject line.  

Open Discussion / Issues / Concerns
Director Margaret Sexton brought a poster from the very first Home Tour held in 1963 on Wentworth and involved her home.  She asked if there would be any interest in having a home tour of houses in our neighborhood.  She feels that this could be a good fundraiser for the HOA and we could sell tickets and include 5 or 6 homes in the neighborhood.  We could have a reincarnation of the “Best Then/Better Now” concept and get local real estate agents involved.  Anyone who would be interested, have ideas or want to participate should contact the HOA. 

Director Russell Hodge brought up the fact that the walking path a Madison Central Park is becoming overgrown.  President Doss indicated that the school stated they would spray the path and edge it as well as spray for the ants.  He will follow up with the school system.

Margaret Sexton asked about getting various neighborhood landscape companies to sponsor or adopt sections of the path and then maintain that section.  We could recognize them with a plaque along the path that everyone walking would see.  Anyone interested should contact the Madison Park HOA at madisonparkhoa@hotmail.com.  

The idea of a Madison Park HOA flag with the HOA emblem was brought up to the group.  A motion was made, seconded to pursue the cost of getting a flag to display on the flag pole in the Madison Central Park and was approved unanimously by voice vote.  President Doss will obtain estimates.  It will be similar to the street name toppers.  
District Attorney's office for Mecklenburg County will be our July 8th Speaker.  They will also be setting up at our National Night Out event on 8/6/13 on Fairbanks Road.    

Adjournment: 8:38pm










